

Dear Parents,

The Pleasant Garden Lions Club with cooperation from the Town of Pleasant Garden and other community resources will be conducting our **first Annual Safety Town** from 9:00 am to 2:00 pm on **June 3, 2017.** This will be an educational program around safety for children who are 5 and 6 years old.

We will have hands-on training to educate the children on a wide assortment of safety topics such as fire, traffic, pedestrian, bike and other safety measures. We'll plan to combine the serious subject of safety with activities, snacks, lunch and lots of fun!

What can I expect my child to learn at Safety Town?

Pedestrian Safety

- o Identifying and understanding street signs
- Importance of crosswalks and why we stop at curbs
- Dangers of walking in between cars

Bicycle Safety

- Why it's important to wear a helmet
- How to properly wear your helmet
- Sidewalk bicycle safety

Fire Safety

- How to exit a house fire safely
- Personal Fire safety with the Tumbling Bears
- o Fire and EMT truck for hands on tour

Calling 911

- Learning when to call
- What to tell the 911 operator

• Stranger, Poison Prevention and Gun Safety

- Stranger Safety
- Poison Prevention Safety
- Gun Safety
- Sheriff's car for hands on tour

You may register your child for our Safety Town event by completing a registration form and returning it to the address below. This event is open to the first 100 children so please plan to send the registration form in as soon as possible and no later than May 26, 2017. Confirmation/reminder letters will be sent upon receipt of registration.

We look forward to this fun and educational event to help our children stay safe this summer!

Sincerely,

Barbara Thompson Pleasant Garden Lions Club